
 

 

 
The Harwell News  

Snapping The Cold Snap.  

December and January have seen an icy blast hit the village, making the 

Christmas season a very chilly one but this does not seem to have stopped 

villagers getting out and about and taking beautiful photos of their 

adventures! Above are three photos submitted by Harwell residents 

showing that winter isn’t so bad afterall and if you pick the right time of 

day to venture out in to the cold the scene can be breathtaking. Thankyou 

to everyone who sent in photos for this edition, we hope to feature more of 

your amazing images in upcoming editions to show how picturesque our 

village really is.  
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Summary of Parish Council Meetings

Tuesday 13th December 

In December, apart from a brief extraordinary meeting to approve 
the payments schedule, the PC met as a finance committee to 
review spending and propose a budget and precept for the 2017-
18 financial year. The committee noted that income for the current 
year was broadly on target, as the unexpected grass cutting 
payment from OCC had more than covered the shortfall in 
expected football fees.  Expenditure for the current year had 
included some reserves spending but this had been agreed by the 
council.  

For the 2017-18 Budget the Committee agreed on the following 
aspects for the next financial year. Income from Harwell News 
fees will probably increase slightly. Football fees are based on 
feedback from HHYFC about probable usage but may have to be 
adjusted slightly, depending on final decisions about management 
of the pavilion. Printing costs on Harwell News are likely to rise 
considerably, as the number of copies needed continues to 
increase and more colour pages are included. The lands 

Committee had already recommended budget amounts on 
several items, which were incorporated into the budget proposals 
provided by the clerk; these recommendations were discussed by 
the Committee Staffing Committee had already recommended a 
salaries budget, which was incorporated into the budget proposals 
provided by the clerk; this recommendation was discussed by the 
Committee .Committee recommended that funds should continue 
to be put into a reserve towards a pavilion upgrade – this may 
eventually mean a new building but at this stage that is not certain. 
Some Section 106 funding will also be available in future for such 
a project. A small amount of expenditure is expected for gravel for 
the A417 entrance to the recreation ground, but this should be met 
under the amount budgeted for recreation ground maintenance.  
The Committee recommended that £2,000 should be added to the 
reserve for a new equipment. It was also decided £1,000 should 
be set aside to install a bench near the High-Street bus stop, and 
if possible some funds should be set aside towards a skate park 
or skate ramp.  

The meeting closed with the committee recommending the 2017-
18 budget be adopted by the council.

 

Tuesday 10th January, 

 After a report from our local councillors the meeting began with 
apologies for absence. Under planning matters the council 
discussed planning matters relating to the Vale of White Horse 
Local Plan 30131 Part 1  which has now been adopted by the 
Vale. With regards to planning applications, P15/V2880/O  and 
P15/V2899/O  Milton Interchange had been received and it was 
felt that there are no new comments on the above two 
applications, but comments on original application still apply. 
Application P16/V3163/RM an amended application for a new 
dwelling at Froud Builders, Reading Road was also discussed and 
again it was felt that no new comments were required but 
comments on original application P15/V1753/O still apply.  

The budget for the 2017-18 financial year as recommended by the 
finance committee was approved unanimously setting the precept 
at £77,032 which will mean a slightly less than 2% rise per Band 
D property.  A request from the Sue Ryder Nettlebed Hospice for 
a grant had been received and the council approved a donation of 
£200. A request was received from the Christchurch Group who 
manages the Crown Nursing Home to pay for two parking spaces 
in the recreation ground car park for use by nursing home staff.  
After a lengthy discussion, the council decided that although it 
would possibly resolve some local parking issues in the high 
street, a charging regime would require additional enforcement 
and the car park should be fully available for the users of the 
recreation ground itself and discourage overnight parking and 
other misuse of the car park. 

The council discussed the proposal for the use of the pavilion by 
the scout group. A draft business case had been previously 
circulated. Several comments had already been made including 
the reduction of storage areas for the staff, youth football club, 
Feast Committee as well as the loss of the changing rooms. The 
staff area would too small for carrying out repair work on 
machinery, and the external door would make it difficult to keep 
the room allocated to council staff warm in winter. Council was 
insistent that consultations should include all user groups and that 
current usage must continue to be supported. 

Ms Greenfield was thanked for drafting the Business Case and 
asked to request the Scout group to produce a written document 
for submission to the Council, outlining its intentions for the 
building. The Council noted that it is not committed to any of the 
proposals in the Business Case, and cannot approve changes to 
existing arrangements without further discussions. 

The date for the annual parish meeting has been set for 27th April 
2017, start time 7.30 pm and it is hoped that the Scouts plan for 
the pavilion will be an agenda item.  

No matters were raised for consideration at the next meeting but 
it was reported that the emergency klaxon at the Campus will no 
longer signify a radiation leak, as the site has been deemed not to 
be a danger as far as radiation is concerned 

The meeting closed at 9:40pm and for further information and full 
minutes please see the Harwell Parish website.
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Your District Council notes from local Cllrs Janet Shelley & Reg Waite

We thank all residents very much indeed for your continuing 
waste recycling – this is really appreciated. 

For the year 2015/2016 South Oxfordshire District Council were 
named as the best recycling authority in DEFRA’s annual 
recycling table once again whilst we in the Vale dropped to 4th 
place. 

The Vale’s recycling rate was 64.8 per cent and SODC’s 66.6 
per cent.  Following recent changes with our green bins we are 
aiming for a higher figure for the current year and trust you will 
give us that extra support to knock South off their pedestal!!! 

Please don’t forget you can recycle your old small electrical 
items, old clothes and textiles and used domestic batteries with 
your waste.  Small electrical items need to be placed in a small 
carrier bag next to your grey bin; your clothes and textiles not 
good enough for charity can go in a tied carrier bag next to your 
green bin, whilst used domestic batteries can be placed in a 
small clear bag and placed on top of your green bin. 

There’s a new competition for businesses which are less than 
two years old. Southern Oxfordshire New Business Competition 
2017 (SONBC 17) is accepting applications until 28th February.  
Judges are looking for the brightest rising stars in local business, 
whatever their trade or industry. 

The winner will receive a serviced office rent-free for a year, plus 
a host of other great prizes to help boost their business including 
expert branding and website advice, social media coaching, IT 
consultancy and support, accountancy services and a full 
programme of business mentoring. 

Harwell business men or women wishing to apply should 
download a form by visiting www.sonbc.co.uk 

Grants are available to help residents become active – new 
funding from Sports England will be available to councils, 
community groups and sports clubs from this month. The funding 
is aimed at projects which reduce inactivity, increase 
volunteering and improve facilities.  Just e-mail Reg or Janet 
who can provide a little more information and a name to contact 
in the Vale. 

Business Breakfast 2017 – will businesses of all sizes please 
mark Tuesday, 21 February in your diary. South and Vale District 

Councils’ annual Business Breakfast is to be held at De Vere 
Oxford Thames hotel from 07.30 to 10.30 am.  

Register at www.slido.com using the code #SVBB17 when you 
will also have the opportunity to post your questions and topics 
you would like to see answered and discussed at this event.  
Book early as places will be limited. 

CONGRATULATIONS to four deserving residents 

The Vale of White Horse District Council organises a 
Chairman’s Community Awards Lunch and presentation 
towards the end of each year.  The theme for the 2016 awards 
was “Supporting the Community” and nominations were received 
from a wide range of people of all ages who it was felt were 
worthy of recognition for volunteering within the local area. 

We’re sure you will join us in congratulating four very worthy 
nominations from Harwell.  They were – George Laing and Zara 
Zimmerman for running two of the scout groups in the village for 
a number of years.  The nomination commented “we are hugely 
proud of our “home grown” talent”.                                                                                                                   
- Yvonne Hinchcliffe who has worked in the background of 
many of Harwell’s clubs for more than 20 years.  Her nomination 
stated, “Yvonne is part of the backbone that makes our village a 
fabulous place in which to live”.                                                                                                                                           
–  Dr Anthony E Hughes who had dedicated his time and 
energy to the “Keep Harwell Rural” campaign for almost 20 
years.  He led his team diligently and was instrumental in 
fostering engagement in the Harwell community on matters to 
maintain the rural aspect of the village.  

We thank our Parish Councillors for these excellent nominations.  
We’ll keep you informed as we approach the next round of 
nominations for this year’s awards but don’t hesitate to inform 
Reg of any names after Easter. 

And finally …… you’ll no doubt wish to join 

Janet and Reg in taking this opportunity to thank our Parish 
Chairman, David Marsh, his team of Parish Councillors, and 
Stephanie, our Parish Clerk for all their toil, immense dedication 
and commitment with their demanding duties during the past 
very challenging and time consuming year 

 

  

http://www.sonbc.co.uk/
http://www.slido.com/
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Ed Vaizey Parish News  
 
December - In Parliament this month I took part in a debate on 
press freedom and the Leveson inquiry. I also took part in the 
debate on the third reading of the Investigatory Powers Bill, on the 
same issue. Finally, I helped present the Defibrillator (Availability) 
Bill 2016-2017 to the House of Commons, a Private Members Bill 
drafted by my colleague Maria Caulfield. This Bill would require all 
schools, sports centres and other public facilities to have a 
defibrillator and a train their staff to use it.  
  
Myself and other local MPs have held a number of meetings to 
discuss the A34 with Ministers and representatives from Highways 
England. The meetings covered the upcoming safety review of the 
A34, which will focus on the M4 to M40 stretch with the most 
accidents. The review will also look at which laybys need to be 
closed, upgraded or used solely by the emergency services. The 
Minister for Highways assured us that he intends to make sure 
that short term measures and improvements are delivered as 
quickly and cost effectively as possible. 
 
January Welcome to 2017! As this is my first Parish News of the 
New Year, may I wish you Happy new Year and hope that you had 
a wonderful Christmas and got to spend time with your families 
and loved ones. 
  
 
One of the issues I am most contacted about is local health 
services, and I share many of the concerns my constituents have 
raised about the ongoing review, known as the Sustainability and 

Transformation Plan. I am very unhappy with how the process is 
being undertaken, and the constant delays to publishing anything 
meaningful is having a severe impact on local services. Prior to 
Christmas two GP practices failed in a bid to secure funding to 
expand their premises to cater from growing populations.  
  
This situation is becoming very urgent, and I will be meeting local 
NHS chiefs early in the New Year to try and get from them a clear 
timeline for the STP, so that we can all have a say in how our 
health services are developed. I am also seeking meetings with 
health ministers to discuss the failed capital bids for GP surgeries 
so I can understand why they were turned down so we can have 
greater success in the future.  
  
In January I will be also co-hosting a debate in Parliament on the 
provision of IVF treatment. This is an area that I have campaigned 
on for some time, and I am frequently contacted by constituents 
who are having difficulty funding fertility treatment. I fear that this 
area is seen as a treatment that local health services can easily 
cut and reduce. I will be making Ministers aware of my concerns, 
and hope they take some action to further protect this important 
service.  
  
January also saw my first public meeting on Brexit, held at the 
Beacon in Wantage at 18:30 on Friday 20th January. I will be 
holding a second meeting from 19:00 on Friday 3rd February at 
Didcot Civic Hall. I am looking forward to meeting many of you at 
these events and hearing your views on Brexit. 
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Harwell Scouts News 

We would like to thank everyone who used the Scouts’ Postal 
Service this Christmas. Our Scouts delivered over 550 cards to 
and on behalf of Local residents this year.  Our next event will be 
Annual Scouts’ Quiz Night on the 31st of March.  

This term the sections will be working hard towards gaining new 
badges and planning will be going on for camps and events to take 
place in the summer.  

We would like to issue an apology to anyone who has recently 
tried to make a joining enquiry though our Web Site, a malfunction 
occurred and enquiries have not been getting through. This has 
now been corrected and we please encourage readers with 
children who may wish to try Beavers to contact us urgently. We 
currently have vacancies. See http://harwellscouts.org.uk/ The 
Qualifying age to Join Beavers (Boys and Girls) is 5¾. Those 

interested with younger children should also get in touch to be put 
on our Waiting list. 

Scouting in Harwell continues to flourish with over 180 youth 
members currently registered, supported by a large team of 
volunteer Leaders.  We are always seeking more adult support, 
should you be new to the community and have time to give Local 
Scouting please get in touch either by calling Brian on 07736 
691426 or mailing gsl@harwellscouting.org.uk 
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WHAT’S ON AT THE VILLAGE CLUB 

Here are the upcoming events at the Village Club (British Legion) over the next few weeks.  They are 

open to everyone, you can get tickets in advance or on the door.  We’d love to see you there! 

Saturday 11 February 8pm ï Valentineôs Quiz Night 

Whether you’re a regular or not to the Quiz we would love to see you! 

Quiz entry £1 per person.  Maximum team size 4. 

£5 for supper – delicious home cooked jacket potato with chilli or cheese & beans (v). 

Saturday 25 February 8pm ï The Silhouette Show Cabaret Night 

 Back by popular demand!  The Silhouettes will sing a selection of music through the decades.    Vintage 
dress optional… 

Numbers are limited so do get your tickets early to avoid disappointment.  
£10 each from the Club or Yvonne 07443 635970. 

Saturday 25 March 8pm ï Mad March Quiz 

Quiz entry £1 per person.  Maximum team size 4. 

£5 for supper – delicious chicken curry or vegetable lasagne (v). 

 

 

Rugby 6 Nations 2017 

All matches will be shown on the BIG screen: 

Saturday 4 February  
Scotland v Ireland 14.25 
England v France 16.50 

Sunday 5 February 
Italy v Wales 14.00 
 

Saturday 11 February 
Italy v Ireland 14.25 
Wales v England 16.50 

Sunday 12 February 
France v Scotland 15.00 
 

Saturday 25 February  
Scotland v Wales 14.25 
Ireland v France 16.50 

Sunday 26 February 
England v Italy 15.00 
 

Friday 10 March  
Wales v Ireland 20.05 
 

Saturday 11 March 
Italy v France 13.30 
England v Scotland 16.00 
 

Saturday 18 March 
Scotland v Italy 12.30 
France v Wales 14.45 
Ireland v England 17.00 

 

Harwell Village Club, Westfield, Harwell, OX11 0LG 

Tel ï 01235 797070  

 

The name of the Club is to be The Harwellian Club and 

the new constitution was agreed.  The Club will now 

proceed with disaffiliation from the RBL and confirm 

the new name and constitution with the Financial 

Conduct Authority (who are the regulatory body for the 

Club). 
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Great British Spring Clean 3-5 March 2017 

South Oxfordshire and Vale of White Horse district council are 
backing a new nationwide campaign to get half a million people 
out and about cleaning up their local communities in March 2017. 

The Great British Spring Clean aims to help bring people together 
to clear up the litter that blights their local streets and parks. 

Litter remains a huge problem across the country, causing harm 
to the environment and wildlife, with councils in England having to 
spend over £700 million on street cleaning services every year. 

To take part in the campaign and for information on how to set up 
your clean-up event visit www.greatbritishspringclean.org.uk. 

We will be encouraging and supporting groups and individuals 
who want to help by offering equipment free of charge. If you 
require litter pickers, sacks, gloves and high visibility jackets 
please contact Eleanor Bunn by email on 
eleanor.bunn@southandvale.gov.uk or call 01235 422146. 
Please book in your equipment requests as soon as possible as 
there is limited availability. 

Safari Supper 2017 – Places still available 

The next Harwell Safari Supper will take place on Saturday 1st 
April 2017. This popular Village event is an opportunity to enjoy 
good food and good company in the houses of Harwell residents, 
and to widen your circle of friends. 

During the evening of the Safari you will receive a starter at one 
private house in the Village and a main course at another. 
Everyone then meets up for dessert and coffee at the Village Hall. 

Each participant is told in advance which house in the Village they 
are to go to for starter. Once starters are over, everyone is given 
a plan telling them where to go for their main course. After the 
main course, everyone from the whole Safari meets up in the 
Village Hall for dessert and coffee. 

The maximum price for this three course meal, including wine with 
the first two courses, is £30 per head. The charge is reduced for 
those who host a starter or a main course or provide a dessert. 

Anyone with an association to Harwell village can take part. If you 
don’t live close enough to the centre of the Village to host a course, 

then you can choose to provide a dessert or just come and enjoy 
the food. 

Couples are kept together but apart from that everyone is 
‘reshuffled’ after the starter so you meet different people at each 
course. Please be aware that you may have to walk some distance 
between courses. Don't be put off if you don't have a partner or 
your partner is unable to attend. Over the last few years we have 
had increasing numbers of people taking part by themselves. 

All proceeds from the event will go to the Harwell Village Hall 
renovation project (CIO no 1157858). 

Email or ring Debbie Greenfield to let her know that you’d like to 
join in or to find out more. Closing date for booking places is 12th 
February 2017. 

debbie.greenfield@stfc.ac.uk  

Tel: 01235 820760
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Harwell Gardeners' Club 

We continue our talks on Monday 6th February with Adam 
Alexander “The Adventures of a Seed Detective” and the 
competition is “Snowdrops”.   

Then on Monday 6th March we have Victoria Logue “Gardening 
with and for Wildlife”, competition “Daffodils” and on 3rd April we 
have Chris Day “My life as a Gardening Magazine Editor”, 
competition “Pansies, Violets and Violas”. 

Note new venue - meetings are at 7.30 p.m. in Poppies Tea 
Room, Harwell Village Club (RBL), Westfield.  

Visitors always welcome, as is anyone wishing to join the 
Harwell Gardeners' Club.  Contact Dave Drummond, Tel 821615 
or Dave.Drummond @ Hotmail.co.uk 

Vacancy for Produce Show Secretary 

The Harwell Produce Show is an annual event held in 
September which brings together people from the village and 
surrounding area.  The event is organised by the Show 
Secretary with the help of members of the Gardeners’ club.   

The Show Secretary, Adele Harris, has retired from the position 
after 20 years and the position is therefore vacant – a volunteer 
is needed for this rewarding role and anyone interested should 
contact Dave Drummond, Tel 821615 or Dave.Drummond @ 
Hotmail.co.uk 

 

Harwell Primary School

Welcome to the new year. We hope that 2017 brings you health 
and happiness.  

The end of last term, was a busy period of seasonal performances 
and activities, culminating in some wonderful performances from 
the children to the delight of their teachers, parents, families and 
friends. From the KS1 Nativity “The Bossy Christmas Fairy” to the 
KS2 Concert, the Year 4 Mummers Play and our School Choir 
“Singwell” visiting Cherry Tree Court and the Christmas Lunch at 
the Village Club (RBL).  

A huge thank you to all my staff, Mrs Fanstone and Mrs Taylor for 
their work with Singwell and the Harwell School Association who 
supported the evening events. 

The School Association together with Little Pippins parents had a 
hugely successful Christmas Fair and Christmas Tree Festival 
(decided by public vote and won this year by Little Pippins 
Preschool). It was lovely to see so many families of both current 
and former pupils at the fair.  

This calendar year has started well. We have installed a new Key 
Stage 2 library over the holidays. Last weekend the Technology 
club competed in the Lego Challenge and as I write this, Year 6 
are preparing to go to Yenworthy for their week long residential 
visit - a week hugely anticipated and looked forward to by the 
children who will no doubt return (as their peers before them) with 
increased self-confidence, self esteem and independence ready 
to tackle the rest of their final year at the school. 

As we continue to make improvements to the school we are 
always grateful to those members of the village community  

who regularly come to the school to help such as volunteer 
readers and would welcome more volunteers.  

In addition, we will be holding our next Go Green Day on Saturday 
March 11th and would welcome villagers as well as parents to help 
improve our environment both inside and outside the school. On 
our last Go Green Day, it was too wet to go outside and so we 
painted the KS1 shared area which made a real difference to the 
school.  

If you can volunteer some of your time and expertise, please do 
contact me. 

With warm regards 

Bryn Gibson
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Harwell WI 

Happy New Year to you all and here we are in February already!!  
Let's hope the snow stays away for rest of the winter! 

The Christmas Party Meeting on 14 December was a great 
success with Tipples [mulled wine], Talk [much nattering] and 
Tarts [savoury and sweet].  After the food members enjoyed 
various games including a fast version of Pictionary. 

On 11 January 2017, we had a rousing start to the year with the 
WI's answer to Gareth Malone, Jenni Matthews, teaching us to 
sing 'with feeling'.  There was much singing and even more 
laughter, a great evening. 

On 08 February, Brig. Charlie Herbert will be telling us about his 
charity 'Wharf Kids' which he set up following his work with the 
Armed Forces during the Ebola Crisis.  This charity works securing 
the future of kids affected by Ebola in Sierra Leone. 

On 08 March, we wrap up the WI year with The Annual Meeting 
followed by a session of 'Call my Bluff'.  At this meeting the new 
officers will be chosen and the new programme unveiled. 

Not only WI Members, but everyone is welcome to meet at The 
Hart of Harwell at 10.30am every Wednesday morning for coffee 
and pastries. The numbers are increasing weekly. Call in and say 
‘Hello’. The ‘Knitters & Natters’, are meet every Monday at 7.30pm 
in The Hart.  Come and chat and knit as well, no experience 
necessary. 

The WI has so much to offer.  There are theatre trips, boat trips 
and walks, as and when available, which are notified at our regular 
monthly meetings.  There are also many other outings organised 
by Oxfordshire Federation of WIs and these are advertised in our 
monthly newsletter, News & Views. Most outings can be attended 
by both Members and friends and booked via Linda, our Club 
Treasurer. 

Visitors are always welcome. Meetings are on the second 
Wednesday of the month [excluding August] at 7.30pm now in the 
'Orchard' Village Hall. For more information about joining us or 
about any of the above activities, contact our Secretary, Dee 
Holes, on 01235 835649 or email: wi@harwellwi.org.

 

Harwell Parish History Group 
 
My where does all the time go soon the next History Exhibition will 
be upon us and there is lots to do. 
 
The Exhibition to be held on 8/9 April 2017 and in the main will 
attempt to create a picture throughout the years of those people 
who have played a significant part in village life, led interesting 
lives, been influential in changes, artists, authors and family 
occupations. These people will not necessarily have been born in 
or worked in the village but will we hope be of interest and help to 
create that picture of the life and times of Harwell people. 
 
When you visit the exhibition, we will expect you to come and say 
“what about so and so” because we know that in one exhibition 
we will never cover everyone and will need to be reminded about 
them so don’t be afraid to come forward. There will always be 
another opportunity to talk about them and form a potted history 
about them. 
 
We have been very busy not just looking at material for this 
coming exhibition but have been researching in other avenues. 
We have collected a tremendous amount of information on RAF 
Harwell, Operations Logs, Pilots logs etc. so I think I am safe to 
say you can look forward to a future exhibition being dedicated to 
RAF Harwell. 
 
We are continuing our research on Harwell Schools and 
Education, Public Houses, Village Organisations old and new, 
Harwell and the armed services and wartime activities. The list 
continues to grow. 
 

It is our aim also this year to have a series of talks so if you feel 
you could do one for us or would like to suggest a subject please 
get in touch with one of us. 
 
As we are a small group we would welcome new members to 
enable us to arrange regular meetings. 
 
Now that the new part of the Village Hall is available to us apart 
from having the wonderful Orchard Hall with its tiered retractable 
seating we have started to set up a small Heritage Centre in the 
Foyer which so far boasts glass topped display cabinets and a 
picture hanging system. We have some items on display and will 
soon have some of our colourful historical information posters 
back up on the wall. It would be good to have this area open to 
the public and schools say once a month but that needs to be 
organised and staffed. 
 
If you think you would like to join us, have items, photographs, 
information you think would be useful to us or know someone who 
could give a talk then please get in touch. 
 
Kath Luker, Project Manager, kath.luker@tesco.net. 
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Harwell Village Hall 

Redevelopment Project 

Latest news:   

RETRACTABLE SEATING 

In December, our much talked-about retractable seating was 
installed and it looks fabulous! 

 

The money for the seating came from a very generous grant 
from Biffa, the waste management company, who award funds to 
qualifying community improvement and environmental projects. 

 

We can now seat 129 people for a film, theatre event or concert 
and tested them out in January with our first film of the year – 
Sicario - with great feedback. 

For a video of the seating in action go to 
https://youtu.be/qIH9vzRlnOY . 

We are now progressing further grants to buy stage furniture and 
lighting. 

Phase 2 – Cherry Hall 

Work continues on track in Cherry Hall.  The work on the roof will 
finish in February and inside the plastering is finished and 
decoration work begun. 

 We expect the renovation work will be completed in the spring – 
see our website for updates. 

Parking and Access 

Hall users should park in the new Westfield car park  

(OX11 0LG). The footpath from the High Street to Westfield is 
still accessible for pedestrian access. 

Fundraising 

Please continue to support us – profits from our events all go 
directly into our project fund.  We still need your help going 
forward to repay our bank loan. We are extremely grateful for all 
donations and do please gift aid them if you can.  Contact Keith 
Beswick or Clare Wagner for more information. 

Orchard Film Club: to be included on the mailing list, contact 
Alison on 221052 / alison.fautley@gmail.com.  

 

 

 

             Diary Dates 2016 / 2017...           

Saturday 

11th Feb 

Film – “Bridget Jones’s 

Baby” starring Renée 

Zellweger.  Doors, bar 

& raffle open 7pm; film 

at 7.30pm. 

Orchard Hall, Harwell 

Village Hall. 

Tickets £5 per person, 

available from Bob’s 

Butchers or Alison Fautley 

on 221052. 

Saturday 

18th March 

Film – “The Maltese 

Falcon” starring 

Humphrey Bogart. 

Doors and bar open 

6.45pm; food served 

from 7pm; film at 

7.30pm. 

Orchard Hall, Harwell 

Village Hall. 

Tickets £5 (film only) or 

£12 (including fish and 

chips) available from 

Bob’s Butchers or Alison 

Fautley on 221052. 

Saturday 

25th March 

Bob Drury’s Neil 

Diamond Tribute. 

A fabulous evening of 

music and song. 

Doors and bar open 

7pm, show starts at 

7.30pm. 

Orchard Hall, Harwell 

Village Hall. 

Tickets £14 per person 

available from Bob’s 

Butchers or Kath Luker on 

861057 or 

kath.luker@tesco.net 

Saturday 1st 

April 

Safari Supper – widen 

your circle of friends 

with good food and 

good company in 

Harwell. Max £30 per 

person for 3 courses 

including wine. 

Contact Debbie by email: 

debbie.greenfield@ 

stfc.ac.uk or phone, 

01235 820760, to find out 

more.  Closing date to 

book is 

12th February. 

Saturday 

8th and 

Sunday 9th 

April 

History Exhibition 

Saturday 10am to 4pm 

and Sunday 11am to 

4pm. 

Harwell Village Hall 

Free admission 

Refreshments available 

Please check our website (harwellvillagehall.co.uk) and the 
Fundraising and Community facebook pages for more 
information on events and how you can support us. 

Contact: 

¶ Keith Beswick for general queries, concerns, letters of 
support, business contacts, etc., on 01235 835338 or 
keith@kbeswick.co.uk 

¶ Clare Wagner for donations, SO mandate, etc., on 01235 
835425 or clare.wagner@jabrin.co.uk 

¶ The Booking Secretary to book the hall for events, parties, or 
to start a class when both halls are open on 
bookings@harwellvillagehall.co.uk  

Be part of it! 
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Charity Trustee/Treasurer vacancy 

The Pelvic Partnership provide women and healthcare 
professionals with information about best practice for the 
treatment and management of pregnancy-related Pelvic Girdle 
Pain (PGP). We are a friendly and welcoming team of volunteers 
with a common interest of providing information to women with 
PGP and enabling and empowering women to access the right 
treatment. 

We are currently looking for a new Treasurer to join our committee. 
The Treasurer is an honorary Trustee who takes the lead in 
overseeing the financial affairs of our charity.   

We are looking for a volunteer with an interest and understanding 
of our cause and mission statement. For further information about 
the Pelvic Partnership and this opportunity please visit 
www.pelvicpartnership.org.uk. Alternatively, please contact our 
co-ordinator, Lucy Ryan at contact@pelvicpartnership.org.uk or 
on 077395 63689. Deadline for applications: Tuesday 28th 
February 

Fly-tipping issues 

There has been a problem for some time with fly-tipping of garden 

and household waste in Barrow Lane.  

Householders are reminded that fly-tipping is an offence under the 

Environmental Protection Act 1990, and can be punishable by 

fines or even imprisonment. Please respect the village and your 

neighbours by disposing of waste in the correct manner. 

Vale of White Horse District Council is the environmental agency 
which tackles fly tipping in Harwell, and works closely with police, 
the Environment Agency and local authorities to share intelligence 
and techniques. VWHDC may use portable CCTV cameras in fly-
tipping hot spots, which can lead to prosecution, and values 
information about fly-tipping from people living in the communities 
where it is happening.  
  

Anyone who has information that might help tackle fly-tipping 
offences should get in touch with VWHDC on 03000 610 610 or 
email admin.vale@biffa.co.uk, if possible with information such 
as  

¶ the date, time and the place where the tipping is taking 
place, or has occurred 

¶ what the waste is and how much of it there is 

¶ a description of any vehicles involved and the registration 
number. 

 

 

 

  

  
Poppy Appeal November 2016 

The amount raised from the house to house and business 

collection in Harwell Village and Campus was £2,497.34. 

Thank you to everyone who donated, helped distribute the 

boxes or collected.  

Peter Cox, Harwell Poppy Appeal Organiser  
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Other than where stated and in reports of parish 
council matters any opinions expressed are not those 
of the parish council 
 
Items for the April issue should be sent by March 15th 
to news@harwellparish.co.uk 
 
Distribution is by Penny Marsh, Chapel House, High 
Street, Tel: 01235 835430 
 
Advertising queries to the clerk 
 
Parish Contact Information 
 
All contact information can also be found on the 
parish website: www.harwellparish.co.uk 
 
Phone: 01235 820006 
 
Post to: Clerk, Harwell Parish Council, Enborn, Shop 
Lane, Leckhampstead, RG20 8QQ 
 
Core office hours, in the pavilion, are 9am to 4pm 
Monday 
 
District Councillors  
 
Janet.Shelley@whitehorsedc.gov.uk 
 
Reg.Waite@whitehorsedc.gov.uk 
 
Campus Ward: Mike.Murray@causewayland.com 
 
County Councillor 
 
Stewart.Lilly@oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 
MP Ed Vaizey 
 
House of Commons, SW1A 0AA. 
 
020 7219 6350 
 
Or dicksonce@parliament.uk 
 
Harwell News edited by Rebekah Pearson 


